Police launch manhunt after priceless 1740 Carcassi violin stolen in London pub
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Police in London are actively searching for the suspect responsible for stealing a valuable and historic violin belonging to David López Ibáñez, a member of the Philharmonia Orchestra. The instrument, reportedly worth over £150,000, was taken from The Marquess Tavern on Canonbury Street on the evening of February 18. The violin, made in Florence in 1740 by renowned instrument maker Lorenzo Carcassi, is approximately 285 years old and holds immense sentimental and monetary value for its owner.
CCTV footage released by the Metropolitan Police shows a male suspect entering the pub wearing a pale beanie hat and light brown coat. The footage reveals the individual removing the jacket to reveal black clothing underneath while carrying a violin-sized black case as he exits the pub. The victim, David López Ibáñez, who received the violin on loan for significant concerts, described the theft as a devastating loss, likening it to "the death of an old friend." Along with the violin, three bows—including one with a mother-of-pearl tip—and a white cotton bag made by Mr. Ibáñez's grandmother were also stolen.
The Philharmonia Orchestra, a world-class symphony group based at London's Southbank Centre's Royal Festival Hall, is known for its diverse and high-calibre performances of classical music. Mr. Ibáñez has used this particular instrument for eight years, emphasizing the deep connection musicians develop with their violins as unique voices through which they express themselves. Since the theft, he has had to rely on a spare violin for performances, underscoring the disruption caused by the loss.
Police have urged the public to assist in identifying the person in the CCTV images and locating the violin. They stress the violin’s irreplaceable nature, both as a priceless cultural artefact with a rich history spanning nearly three centuries and for its personal significance to the musician. David López Ibáñez has also appealed directly for help, highlighting the emotional weight of the theft and the fear that the instrument may be discarded by the thief, unaware of its true worth.
This incident highlights not only the vulnerability of rare and valuable instruments in public spaces but also the broader movement within the classical music community to preserve and cherish historical artefacts that carry immense artistic and emotional heritage. The Philharmonia Orchestra continues its schedule of concerts featuring renowned soloists and conductors, maintaining its status as a leading institution in the British and global classical music scene.
Anyone with information regarding the theft or the violin’s whereabouts is encouraged to contact the Metropolitan Police or Mr. Ibáñez directly to aid in the recovery of this extraordinary instrument.
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